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For a couple of days it stopped raining and the sun came out ……so it must be Autumn, and a warm welcome to Issue 4 of The Trotter.

Autumn sees the start of the Cross Country season and Burnden have stepped boldly into the ‘Big League’ by joining the Red Rose Cross Country League. See below for news of our successful first fixture taking on some of Lancashire’s finest.

On a less positive note, there are some worrying trends on race participation and Burnden’s future in the Central Lancs Grand Prix – following a discussion about this at the committee meeting, club stalwart, coach, race director and statistician ‘P.C.’ suggests a possible solution and a new direction.
We also have Tail Ender’s view from the back, race reports plus an update on race results from the past few months.

Central Lancs Grand Prix ….and beyond:
For many years Burnden have competed in the Central Lancs Grand Prix, and our own race, the Burnden Challenge, has become established as one of the fixtures in this competition. One of the principles behind the foundation of the Grand Prix was that Clubs would support each other’s races thereby ensuring their success. However, in the last few years this support has dwindled and, despite a general running boom and many other races becoming full to capacity, the GP races seem to be on the decline. 
Despite being one of the smallest Clubs in the competition, Burnden have consistently been the second or third biggest in terms of participation in all GP races.
 
Like many other GP events, the overall number taking part in the Burnden 10K has become very disappointing and it may be that now is the time for a re-think.

It’s possible that, after many years in the Grand Prix, people have become tired of doing the same old races time after time, and there is a suggestion that we should drop out of the Grand Prix (perhaps just for a one-year trial) and replace these over-familiar races by refreshing the Club Championship with a series of more interesting and exciting new events.

Another concurrent trend alongside the decline of the Grand Prix has been a worrying dip in the number of Burnden runners in all races this year. Yet it is also clear that some of the new or different races are very popular. For example, more Burnden runners chose to travel to Liverpool for the excellent half marathon than to nip down the road to run at Horwich. Twice as many Burnden runners took part in the Keswick Half Marathon in the driving rain than chose to grind out the relatively local Moonraker 10K. Twenty Trotters took in the off-road splendour of Roddlesworth, six did Swinton …………..
P.C. has been an instrumental figure in the Grand Prix since its inception, yet he was also happy to add his voice to those suggesting that the time was right for a change. It was proposed that the Burnden membership would benefit both individually and as a Club if we replaced next year’s GP races with a selection of new and exciting additions to bring a breath of fresh air to a revived Club Championship. This view was fully endorsed by the committee – what do you think ???

	Burnden - Club Championship Race Attendance 2007 - First 10 Races

	Compared Against First 10 Races 2006 and 2005

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Cumulative Races
	Total Entries In Club Championship Races
	
	Individual Participants
	
	Average No Of CC Races Done Per

	10
	
	
	
	
	

	Year
	Men
	Ladies
	Total
	
	Men
	Ladies
	Total
	
	Man
	Lady
	Overall

	2007
	91
	59
	150
	
	18
	15
	33
	
	5.1
	3.9
	4.5

	2006
	125
	48
	173
	
	23
	15
	38
	
	5.4
	3.2
	4.6

	2005
	101
	48
	149
	
	20
	11
	31
	
	5.1
	4.4
	4.8

	Difference
	-34
	11
	-23
	
	-5
	0
	-5
	
	-0.4
	0.7
	-0.1

	2007-2006
	-27%
	23%
	-13%
	
	-22%
	0%
	-13%
	
	-7%
	23%
	-1%


Neil Critchley calls for ‘beginners nights’:
Neil Critchley, who has already done fantastic work for the Club by attracting major sponsorship to the Burnden 10K, is now looking to the future by calling for more effort to bring in and keep new members.

Neil suggests –

*an introduction pack aimed at new members containing Club information and contact numbers

*encouraging neighbours or workmates to come down and join us for a social run on a Monday night

*having a group aimed specifically at helping beginners. Many people are a little apprehensive about approaching or joining a running Club, and Neil is offering to meet and encourage new starters to running.

We also need ideas to attract new starters to come down on a Monday night and then Neil together with other members could get a beginners group going. These ideas could include an approach to local gyms and health clubs or a feature in the Bolton News advertising the start of a beginners group.

We certainly need new and active members, so are there any other ideas or suggestions out there? 
“Great is the victory, but the friendship of all is greater” – Emil Zatopek
Welcome to new member Isaline (Issy) Hughes who has recently joined us from Skelmersdale Boundary Harriers. Issy marked her debut in a Burnden vest with a fine run at Gin Pit which also saw her pick up the prize for first F40. Well done Issy and welcome.

Women’s Race:
City of Salford Women’s 5.25 mile run – Sunday 25th November 2007 at 11am. The venue is Grosvenor Road School, Swinton and the race is organised by Swinton running club.
Excuses, Excuses – a view from the back

I don’t keep focused, often look at the scenery rather than concentrating on catching the runner in front, and I also usually run round puddles rather than through them as Ron Hill would do. I don’t make excuses; I am just a slow runner. There are though exceptions. In this years race programme there have been two highlights, races I have really enjoyed, and which I will always remember. Both of these have produced really good excuses for poor back marker times.
An Own Goal
 The first was the Liverpool Half Marathon. Do not miss it next year. You have to get up early to park at the Albert Dock and be transported to the start but as you drive along into the sunrise feeling fit and anticipating taking part in this big event you get that feeling that you own the world.  It doesn’t disappoint, having all the excitement of the big races, and lots of spectators but with three thousand runners there is plenty of space to run in. What then is the excuse for my time of 2.11.18? It was a bit of an own goal really. To be honest it is what I normally achieve but on this occasion I did stop around the nine mile mark, - at number 28 Ullett Road to be precise. As I got to this large house on the edge of a park I noticed the blue plaque on the wall and just couldn’t run by without stopping to read it. Not very professional but I thought I may only pass this way once. Feigning injury for the benefit of the spectators, I limped over to the house. This was the home of John Brodie, former City Engineer of Liverpool. Mr. Brodie designed one of the greatest feats of engineering, the Mersey Tunnel, and the first dual carriageway.
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It was though, his invention of the goal net which has been so important to the growth of civilisation. I stood there stunned with reverence and appreciation, thinking of the swish of the ball and the balletic ripple of the net, and all the joy and pleasure that this has brought to so many. So much time passed in contemplation that I might even have beaten the first over 60 who finished in a time of 1.28.42 if I had not stopped. It was significant too that Mr. Brodie’s invention had a link with our club’s link with Bolton Wanderers. The idea occurred to him while watching a match at Everton in 1889 when a dispute erupted over whether the ball had passed through the goal posts or not. Simon Marland, Trotters legend and Life Member says in his book Bolton Wanderers FC 1877-2002 that goal nets were used for the first time, initially in one half of a friendly game between Nottingham Forest and Bolton Wanderers in January 1891. 

Of course I was too overcome to concentrate on the rest of the race and it went by in a dream. Liverpool is a wonderful place, full of surprises and achievements.

According to the Liverpool website, entries will shortly be open for the 2008 race with a confirmed date of Sunday March 2nd. As Liverpool is the European Capital of Culture the race will be celebrating the Beatles musical heritage and adopting the title of The Long and Winding Road. A Beatles theme will run throughout the event. Suggestions will be sought to name the mile markers along the route - for example Mile Marker 12 could be titled HELP! The best 13 to be picked out will feature on the mile markers and prizes will be awarded by new race sponsor Mizuno. 6000 are expected to enter.

If you do take part have a reverential glance towards 28 Ullett Road. Don’t stop.

On the horns of a dilemma

The other highlight was the challenge race with Lostock AC that was so well organised by Andy Staveley.

This was a great evening, running in the spirit of the origins of running clubs. After heavy showers followed by sunshine Rivington and Anglezarke were looking their very best and provided testing and challenging conditions.

The photograph of all the runners taken at the end reflects the enjoyment of taking part in this inaugural race. There are though three people missing from this picture. They are Jacqui, Tess, and Martyn and the story behind this is one of the best excuses of the season. Martyn is not in the picture because he had gone to look for Jacqui and Tess who had still not appeared some time after the last runner had come in.

When they did finally crest the hill and return their excuse for being a long time was certainly different. Tess was still finding her fitness after a break and Jacqui was encouraging her along when they came across a sheep stuck fast in fencing. This was an Everest moment. Should they turn the other cheek, pass by on the other side, or stop and help the poor little creature that had lost its way. All they knew about the race is that every runner counted so it was a difficult decision. It was a club versus countryside dilemma, a case of sheep trotters versus Burnden Trotters. Ethics triumphed over athletics for there was only one thing to do. Fifteen minutes of sheep wrestling followed. In the amphitheatre of Anglezarke the two Burnden matadors, in grey silks, endeavoured to pass and encourage the hapless animal to extricate itself. Eventually with a bound it was free and running and so were they but unfortunately finishing somewhat later than the other runners.

At least that was their story.

Don’t miss it the next year. The post race social in the pub was excellent, and the lamb hot pot absolutely delicious.

Tail ender (Ken Beevers)
Harrock Hill 27th June:
Andy Staveley   35:50

John Knowles    36:39

Martyn Pollitt    39:14

Lesley Fisher     42:58

Shirley Ashton   44:32

Lostock  v  Burnden  Challenge – 4th July

After a series of intriguing tussles in which the two clubs could hardly be separated, Lostock A.C. eventually ran out comfortable winners in the inaugural Lostock v Burnden Challenge in July.With a history of very close battles between the two local rivals, the Lostock club are now proud to be the first name on the new trophy and the race will now become an annual event. 

Races as diverse as the Haigh Hall Relays, Man v Horse Marathon, and the Isle of Jura Fell Race have recently seen Lostock and Burnden locked in the closest of contests with very little to choose between the two clubs. It was therefore decided to hold a head to head challenge race to compete for local pride and a new challenge trophy.

For two of the area’s smaller clubs there was a fantastic turn out, and 38 runners in the green vests of Lostock and the silver and black of Burnden lined up in driving rain to run for local bragging rights – and hot-pot in the local pub.

On a testing six mile off-road course around Anglezarke, Lostock’s Keith Thomas was first home in time of 36:56 followed by Burnden’s Andy Staveley in 37:40. Next home was Lostock’s Mick Green in 38:45 chased by Martyn Pollitt (40:16) for the Burnden club, and the clubs looked set for yet another close run thing. However Lostock then showed superior strength in depth with Neil Smith, Stewart Jones and Pete Hopley all in the chasing pack, and the trophy was heading for Lostock.

Lesley Fisher regained some pride for Burnden by claiming the prize for first Lady in a time of 44:05.

The night belonged to Lostock, but Burnden made a fight of it, and the Challenge looks sure to become a keenly contested race in the local fixture list for years to come.
	Men’s Results :
K.Thomas (Lostock)

36:56

A. Staveley (Burnden)
37:40

M. Green (Lostock)

38:45

M. Pollitt (Burnden)

40:16

N. Smith (Lostock)

40:26

S. Jones (Lostock)

40:44

P. Hopley (Lostock)

41:22

A. Hope (Lostock)

42:37

D. Clements (Lostock)
44:00

D. Lord (Lostock)  

44:01


	Ladies :

Lesley Fisher (Burnden)
44:05

Caroline Scholes (Lostock)
44:49

Shirley Ashton (Burnden)
47:18

Jane Forrest (Lostock)  
48:34




Full Results from Lostock Challenge:
	1
K.THOMAS
LOSTOCK
36.56

2  
A.STAVELEY 
BURNDEN
37.40

3
M.GREEN
LOSTOCK
38.45

4
M.POLLITT
BURNDEN
40.16

5
N.SMITH
LOSTOCK
40.26

6
S.JONES
LOSTOCK
40.44

7
P.HOPLEY
LOSTOCK
41.22

8
A.HOPE
LOSTOCK
42.37

9
D.CLEMENTS
LOSTOCK
44.00

10
D.LORD
LOSTOCK
44.01

11
L.FISHER
BURNDEN
44.05

12
M.WALKER
BURNDEN
44.06

13
C.SCHOLES
LOSTOCK
44.49

14
D.PEARSON
LOSTOCK
45.12

15
G.SALE
LOSTOCK
45.17

16
A.ROBERTS
LOSTOCK
45.30

17
M.SHUTTLEWORTH LOSTOCK
45.33

18
C.GREENALL
BURNDEN
46.48

19
G.SMITH
LOSTOCK
46.56
	20
S.ASHTON
BURNDEN
47.18

21
J.FORREST
LOSTOCK
48.34

22
C.O’BRIAN
LOSTOCK
51.15

23
J.ROBERTS
LOSTOCK
53.05

24
J.EGAN
BURNDEN
53.20

25
M.GRAAF
BURNDEN
53.31

26
J.ROBERTS
LOSTOCK
53.47

27
L.HOPLEY
LOSTOCK
54.33

28
N.CRITCHLEY
BURNDEN
54.34

29
M.SMITH
LOSTOCK
54.57

30
M.BUTLER
BURNDEN
55.28

31
C.HOLCROFT
LOSTOCK
56.52

32
K.BEEVERS
BURNDEN
61.21

33
A.OLIVER
BURNDEN
61.50

34
A.LOMAX
BURNDEN     62.12

35
J.REDMAINE
LOSTOCK
62.38

36
C.COLLINSON
LOSTOCK
62.38

37
T.HARRISON
BURNDEN     75.53

38
J.BEEVERS   BURNDEN    
75.53



Saunders Lakeland Mountain Marathon – 7th& 8th July

Congratulations to Martyn Pollitt and Andy Staveley who ran as a pair to finish 3rd overall (out of 104 teams) and 1st Vets team in the Wansfell category of this grueling two-day event.

     Burnden 10K – 8th July

Andy Duffy


40:07

Paul Christie


42:21

Pete Kearsley


45:18

Mel Walker


45:23

1st V60

Chris Greenall  

52:02

Mohammed Kholasi

1:03:08
1st V70
	Horwich Jubilee – 18th July
John Knowles 
29:15

Andy Duffy   
29:41

Brian Duffy  

31:16

Martyn Pollitt 
32:29

Lesley Fisher  
35:22  1st L45

Neil Critchley  
37:23

Anne Ferguson  
37:36  3rd L45

Shirley Ashton  
37:44 3rd L40

Melanie Graaf   
41:34

Tony Connell  
45:26   3rd V65

Ken Beevers   
46:23

Jacqui Beevers  
48:41  1st L55

Tess Harrison   
51:01  1st L65
	Moonraker 10K – 5th August
Andy Duffy  
38:51

Brian Duffy 

40:13

Lesley Fisher 
44:27  2nd L45

Dave Griffin  
47:09

Anne Ferguson  
49:56

Melanie Graaf  
53:25

Tony Connell  
59:05

Tess Harrison  
1:08:35  1st L65




Smithills Uphill Mile time-trial:-
	MEN

NAME
            
TIME
AGE REL SCORE %

Brian Duffy
7min 05sec
77.8616

Andy Duffy
6min 48sec
75.4941

Andy Staveley
6min 56sec
74.6308

Paul Christie
7min 27sec
73.3852

John Knowles
6min 54sec
69.6348

Martyn Pollitt
7min 33sec
68.5351

Chris Greenall
7min 17sec
66.9584

Dave Griffin
8min 49sec
65.3308

Pete Kearsley
8min 27sec
65.2686

Alan Worthington9min 03sec
57.1757

Neil Critchley
8min 52sec
55.4346

Tony Connell
11min 08sec
54.9269

Ken Beevers
10min 53sec
53.4366

John Egan
10min 34sec
53.0574

Neil Nuttall
11min 20sec
52.8565
	LADIES
NAME
            
TIME
AGE REL SCORE %

Lesley Fisher
8min 18sec
70.5714

Anne Ferguson
8min 48sec
67.1761

Shirley Ashton
8min 22sec
67.0159

Ann Oliver
11min 13sec
63.0468

Wendy Shepherd
10min 19sec
55.9265

Melanie Graff
10min 02sec
55.8837

Jan Canning
10min 27sec
54.1077

Kath Page
10min 22sec
53.6310

Jacqui Beevers
12min 04sec
52.9496

Tess Harrison
13min 30sec
52.8889

Ann Lomax
12min 05sec
48.3145

Christine Birchby
12min 57sec
45.2311

Cynthia Nuttall
19min 27sec
31.0141


Witton Park Trail Race – 29th August: 

Burnden runners were in the prizes at the Witton Park Trail Race in Blackburn . On a tough and very hilly 4 mile course Andy Staveley finished 6th overall and 1st V45, Martyn Pollitt also impressed with a top twenty finish and 3rd V45, and Shirley Ashton was fifth in the Ladies Race and 2nd V40

Andy Staveley 
25:53

Martyn Pollitt 
28:22

Shirley Ashton 
31:46

Dave Hitchen stars at Rufford 10K – 2nd September

Burnden Roadrunners were in action at the Rufford 10K for the eighth fixture of the season in the Central Lancs Grand Prix. 

A fast, flat course helped some impressive performances at the sharp end despite some windy sections of this exposed route. Horwich Harriers’ new recruit Rick Hayman won at a canter in a time of 32:53 with Brendan Bolland securing a first and second for Horwich in 33:42.

First home for Burnden and just scraping into the top twenty finishers was Andy Staveley in 37:37, followed by Andy Duffy in 37:49. The two Andys claimed 4th and 5th position in their Vet 45 category.

Burnden achieved a number of top three finishers in the Veteran classes with Paul Christie 3rd V50, Dave Griffin 2nd V55, and Tony Connell 3rd V65. Star of the show, however, was Dave Hitchen who claimed 2nd V60 spot despite this being his first competitive road race for over two years.

Although Burnden Ladies failed to field a team for the Grand prix, there were a couple of fine individual performances with Lesley Fisher finishing 3rd L45, and Jacqui Beevers 2nd L55

Rufford 10K - Full Burnden results:
	Andy Staveley 
37:37

Andy Duffy     
37:49

Martyn Pollitt  
40:02

Paul Christie   

40:14

Lesley Fisher  

43:28

Pete Kearsley  
44:00

Dave Griffin  

44:29


	Dave Hitchen  
44:42

Don Nichol   

49:47

Neil Nuttall  

50:39

Tony Connell  
55:00

Ken Beevers  

57:01

Jacqui Beevers  
59:17




Swinton Half Marathon – 30th September:
There’s not many of these left you know - a somehow strangely satisfying, local and truly urban half marathon in the best traditions of road running and this one has the added attraction of an 8:30am start ! 

Martyn Pollitt   
1:28:16

Paul Christie    
1:28:36

Lesley Fisher   
1:33:52

Dave Griffin   
1:37:11

Anne Ferguson  
1:43:00
Ken Beevers   
2:09:33
Burnden Roadrunners in Red Rose debut
For a small Club entering a big League for the first time, Burnden Roadrunners’ first steps in the Red Rose Cross Country League proved to be a creditable debut for the Smithills-based outfit. 

The Red Rose has more than twenty competing Clubs including some of Lancashire’s finest such as Horwich, Clayton Le Moors, Bolton and Blackburn. Nevertheless, Burnden proved they were up to the task and competed well in all categories.

The day started well with some strong individual performances from Burnden’s Senior Ladies. In perfect conditions at Blackburn’s hilly Witton Park course Lesley Fisher led Burnden home finishing 13th overall and 2nd L45. Jacqui Beevers claimed 2nd L55 whilst the evergreen Tess Harrison took 1st place in the L65 category. A strong run from Shirley Staveley earned 5th L40 and Anne Ferguson was 4th L45. Placed just behind Horwich and Clayton, but ahead of Rochdale, Chorley and Blackburn amongst others, the Burnden Ladies team finished in a very impressive third place in the Veterans League with the same runners achieving a respectable sixth place overall.
In the Men’s race, Burnden Vets team finished an excellent third behind only Horwich and Clayton and ahead of Bolton. The Senior Men’s team were also a respectable seventh overall. Individually, Andy Staveley and Andy Duffy were 4th and 5th in the V45 race, whilst Brian Duffy claimed 4th V50 and Dave Hitchen coming back to form was 5th V60.
Red Rose Cross Country Saturday 6th October 2007
	Senior Ladies
Lesley Fisher  

24:05

Shirley Staveley  
25:17

Anne Ferguson  
25:44

Jacqui Beevers  
32:47

Tess Harrison  
37:29


	Senior Men
Andy Staveley    
41:00

Andy Duffy  

42:12

Brian Duffy  

42:57

Martyn Pollitt  
45:23

Paul Christie  

45:52

Dave Hitchen  
49:16

Chris Greenall  
51:27

Neil Critchley  
54:22

Ken Beevers   

64:36


Burnden Ladies shine at Gin Pit 5

Burnden Roadrunners were in action at the final race of the Central Lancs Grand Prix, and once again it was the Ladies who were the star performers. The Gin Pit 5 mile race in Tyldesley is a testing off-road course, but perfect conditions on Sunday saw Horwich star Katie Ingram win the Ladies race at a canter in a record-breaking time of 29:03. Lesley Fisher was first home for the Burnden club and also claimed first prize in the F45 category with a time of 33:43. Newcomer Issy Hughes marked her debut in a Burnden vest with a fine run of 35:32 and first prize for the F40 runners, although her recent switch to Burnden means she cannot yet count for the team. Shirley Staveley was 2nd F40 just ahead of Anne Ferguson who was final counter for the triumphant Burnden runners who picked up the trophy for first Ladies team for the second year running. The evergreen Tess Harrison was first F65.

In the Men’s race, Andy Staveley was first home for Burnden in a time of 29:55 followed by Martyn Pollitt in 32:23, Paul Christie 32:49 and Chris Greenall in 34:22.

	GIN PIT - Full results :

Andy Staveley   29:55

Martyn Pollitt  
32:23

Paul Christie   
32:49

Lesley Fisher   
33:43

Chris Greenall  
34:22

Isaline Hughes  
35:32

Shirley Staveley 36:58
	Anne Ferguson  
37:01

Neil Critchley  
37:24

Ken Beevers   
44:42

Tony Connell  
45:31

Jacqui Beevers   46:15

Tess Harrison  
48:42


Track session:
A number of Burnden runners had been training with Lostock A.C. at their Tuesday night track session. Unfortunately, this session has now been cancelled but those wishing to continue their track training are invited to join the Horwich Harriers session instead.
This takes place on Tuesday evenings at the Bolton Arena track and costs £2 per session. Training starts at 6.45, but you are well advised to get there early and have a good warm-up first !

Run in the Winter sun – Burnden trip to Benidorm!
A group of Burnden Roadrunners are trotting off to Spain in November to take part in the famous Benidorm Half Marathon (there is also a full marathon if you prefer!)
Last year’s jaunt to the Calvia Half in Majorca was a great success and the Benidorm trip promises to be even better. If previous years are any judge, the Burnden group will be joined in Benidorm by lots of familiar faces from Wigan Phoenix, Horwich Harriers, Clayton Le Moors etc

The race takes place on Sunday 25th November with some going for 3 or 4 days and others taking a full week’s break.

Anyone interested in finding out more information should contact Martyn Pollitt as soon as possible.

We will even have a team out there, and probably more runners than we could turn out at Swinton !
Ken, who’s the pretender behind you trying to steal the tail-ender’s crown?





28 Ullett Road - Liverpool
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